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MEMORANDUM 
 

    

TO:   All Members 
      
FROM:  Mick Farrell – Branch Secretary 
   

DATE:   4
th
 of May 2012 

 

SUBJECT:  Branch Secretary 
 

 
Those members that have read the April newsletter and or the Secretary’s report to the 2011 Annual 
BCOM conference; will be aware that I did not nominate for the Branch Secretary’s position in the 
recent triennial elections. 
 
Consequently, as of 5pm on the 8th of May 2012 in line with Fair Work Australia’s notification Henry 
Lawrence assumes the Secretary’s role. 
 
I will however be remaining on as National President of the UFU for a point in time yet to be 
determined. 
 
On retiring from the Aviation Branch Secretary’s position I want to thank all the members, the 
Organisers and the past and present BCOM representatives for the support and assistance I have 
received in my tenure as Secretary over the last ten and a half years. 
 
It has been an absolute privilege to have been the Aviation Branch Secretary and I thank you all for 
that opportunity and the backing that was always provided. 
 
Please make Henry feel welcome as your new Secretary and give him the total backup that he needs. 
Henry has a lot of experience in the UFUA but he will require your complete commitment to the 
cause to assist him, just as anybody would in carrying out the role of Aviation Branch Secretary. 
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